
 

January 16, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Russell Jennings, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Jennings: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2455 by Joint Committee on Corrections and Juvenile 

Justice Oversight 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2455 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, the Joint Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice Oversight is 

required to “calculate” any state expenditures that have been avoided by reductions in the number 

of youth placed in out-of-home placements.  HB 2455 would change “calculate” to “monitor.”  

 

 According to the Department of Corrections, enactment of HB 2455 would have no fiscal 

effect.   

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Linda Kelly, Corrections  


